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This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Physical Therapy, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biennial report.

The Physical Therapy (PT) department at CSULB was founded in 1967, the first to be established in the CSU. Initially offering a BS and a certificate, the department began granting the Master of Physical Therapy (MPT) in 1998. The department received approval to offer a Doctor of Physical Therapy (DPT) when the requirement for professional accreditation of PT education programs changed from the master’s to the doctoral level after 2015. The first DPT cohort enrolled in 2012 and graduated in 2015. The department was reviewed by the Commission on Accreditation for Physical Therapy Education (CAPTE)/American Physical Therapy Association in 2013. Accreditation was for 10 years and extended to the new DPT.
Strengths of the program identified through the review process include: a solid mix of academic and practitioner doctorates among the faculty, who are active in scholarship and research; a smooth transition from the MPT to the DPT; high completion rates and strong pass rates on the national PT exam; and a robust assessment system that uses direct and indirect evidence to make improvements.
The site visitors advised the department to include performance-based student learning outcomes alongside its knowledge-based outcomes. In addition, the department was encouraged to provide more advising information on its website for both current and prospective students. The university review committee became aware of a recent need to locate temporary space for donated SIM lab materials until the permanent location is available. Finally, the review noted that the technical equipment used by the department requires appropriate expertise for maintenance and repair. 

It is therefore agreed that:

1. The department will review its student learning outcomes and course outcomes to ensure a balance between knowledge-based and performance-based criteria.  
2. The department will review and revise its website to ensure that current and prospective students have information about advising, resources, and activities. 
3. The department will work with the college to ensure adequate space to meet laboratory needs of DPT students during the transition to a permanent location for the SIM lab.

4. The department will work with the college to determine the level of technical expertise needed to maintain the quality of its technical equipment. 
5. The department will provide continue its program of formative and summative assessment of each cohort and will report to the Vice Provost and Director of Program Review and assessment according to the biennial assessment schedule. The department will provide updates on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its biennial assessment report.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

Department Chair:  ______________________________

Date:   __________                                    

College Dean: ______________________________
____

Date:   __________
Vice Provost: __________________________________

Date:  __________             

